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Prefatory note

First of all, we would like to express our gratitude for all the support and encouragement we have received for the recovery
from the Great East Japan Earthquake of March 11, 2011.

We have published this Activity Report annually since the Graduate School of Environmental Studies was established in
2003. While we were concerned about a possible downturn in our performance following the disaster, it would appear that we
have achieved more in the last year than we have in the past.

As a result of the earthquake, Sendai endured a blackout of over a week, while the tsunami-hit areas suffered for more than
a month. Logistics slowed down due to the heavy damage to the energy supply lines for gasoline and utility gas. Consequently,
people in the disaster areas now have a deeper appreciation of the importance of energy and resources. By way of comparison,
we imagined last year’s energy supply crisis as one that might possibly occur in 2030, and decided to publish a series of
booklets to encourage people to create the conditions for a comfortable life when faced with diminished energy supplies. The
first issue was released on May 15th, just slightly over two months after the earthquake. Since then, we have so far published five
issues, with a distribution of 20,000 copies each time. In addition to these publications, we have held five forums on earthquake
disaster to support the recovering areas, endeavoring to contribute to local governments’ reconstruction efforts.

On the other hand, each of our instructors has collaborated with local governments and corporations to dedicate him-
or herself to various reconstruction operations, such as removing debris. Our students have also been very active in leading
volunteer work. Each of us at the Graduate School of Environmental Studies hopes, both as members of the school and as
private individuals, for a quick recovery from the disaster; we will continue to work toward making this recovery a reality.

The Great East Japan Earthquake has resulted in many difficulties for Tohoku University. Many buildings and academic
research facilities were greatly damaged and have become unusable. The task of restoring our graduate school building to use
required the sustained effort of our faculty, staff, and students. I am happy to report that, thanks to them, we were able to
restore the academic environment in time to start the new school year, within two months of the disaster. As the Dean of this
school, T would like to express respect and gratitude for every person associated with the school, for overcoming the difficulties
and managing to publish this Activity Report. I would also like to offer my best wishes for their continued success and growth.
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Dean, Graduate School of Environmental Studies, Tohoku University
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